Minutes
Regular Board of Education Meeting

September 14, 2016

7:00 p.m.

The board of education of the Meredosia-Chambersburg School District met in regular session September 14th, 2016 in the boardroom of the Meredosia-Chambersburg CUSD#11 building.  President Jeff Schmitz called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.  Roll call was taken with the following members present:  Jeff Schmitz, Kevin Duesterhaus, Jason Morton, Kevin Kleinschmidt, and Scott Gregory.  Board member Miranda Liehr was absent and Member Brian Werries arrived at 7:50 p.m.  Also present were superintendent Thad Walker, JH/HS principal Dan Carie, bookkeeper/secretary Carolyn Browning, Mike Gadberry, Adam Withee, Shirley Bilyeu and Christina Brant.

Member Kevin Kleinschmidt made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Member Jason Morton seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Jeff Schmitz, yea; Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; Jason Morton, yea; Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea; and Scott Gregory, yea.  Motion carried 5 yeas – 0 nays.
There were no public comments.

Adam Withee – School District auditor passed out the 2016 Annual Financial Report.  He went over the findings of the audit which was also printed out in a summary report to the school board.  They encountered no significant difficulties in dealing with management in performing and completing their audit.  A listing of adjusting journal entries made during the audit was also attached but most were reclassing object expenses coded to the wrong expense line and nothing major.  A condensed schedule of cash receipts and disbursements across all funds in a four year comparison was also included in the financial report.  Estimated financial profile summary for 2016 –

Fund Balance to revenue ratio was 4; Expenditure to revenue ratio was 1; days cash on hand 3; % of state borrowing max remaining 4; % of debt margin remaining 4.00; with a total profile score of 3.20 which is still very good for the District.  The reason the expenditure to revenue ratio was 1 was because of the high amount of building expenditures due to renovation project but nothing to be concerned about.  Mr. Walker will have to submit a deficit reduction plan to ISBE by mid October though because of that number.
Superintendent’s Report:

· Total enrollment for the school district as of 9/8/2016 is 206 students.  High school – 55; JH – 49 and Pre-K through 5th grade – 105.
· I would like to hire a support person for the elementary to help with reading interventions for the elementary students.  With the amount of students we have in the elementary that need interventions more small group instruction is needed.
· Stephanie Frevert has turned in her letter of resignation and we have hired Kerrigen Stech to be her replacement.  Deanna Morath is a one-on-one aide with Tyler Garner and he goes to JHS.  She is currently subbing for him but will take her test Monday to become full time aide.  We will need to approve her at the October board meeting.
· Completion of the second phase renovation is almost complete.  We are waiting on hardware for doors and to finish the punch list.
· Mrs. Gregory and myself will be working on a kitchen grant from ISBE for a new warmer and stove/griddle.  Its due by the middle of October.
· We have started doing some curriculum mapping K-12 looking at (gaps and overlaps) CSI with Mr. Gadberry in the curriculum.  This will help in our instruction and alignment to common core.
· Mr. Rogers has been in twice to help in preparing the budget.  He has been a wonderful asset to have and a blessing for me in starting the new year.
· I feel like the culture in the building is going well.  We have room for improvement but I feel that we are off to a good start for combing the schools together.  We need to make some small changes, but nothing has been a huge surprise thus far.
· Crosswalk has been painted and the state has moved the signs from the grade school.  Talking with Halverson to get the electricity to the signs reconnected which were cut.
· I have had some interest in some of the kitchen components in the elementary building.  We will need to start some discussion on future plans for the building.
· Some ideas for the 1% sales tax money for the future:  room air conditioners, driveway resurfacing, bus garage painting and parking lot repair, paying off of bonds, security cameras to cover the exits. Input would be greatly appreciated so I can have a direction you would like to proceed.
· The new staff members are working out great.  We are very fortunate to have all positions filled.  Many area schools have positions that are vacant and cannot find qualified persons for those positions.
· We need to start the discussion of co-oping the high school volleyball for next year.  We could possibly only have 8 girls next year.
· They have started putting ac/heating in the library.
· A young man broke his arm on the playground.
· Once again thanks for the opportunity to be a part of the Meredosia-Chambersburg School District.
Jr./Sr. HS Principal’s Report:

· Enrollment numbers for the JH/SR High School
· ATI pretesting has started – Sept. 6-21
· MCHS Volleyball tourney August 31-Sept. 5.  Good turn out with a revenue around $4500.
· CSI meetings –Sept. 16 SIP Day with 11:45 dismissal
· Cary Knox practicing his Links of Strength presentation
· Work on curriculum mapping.
· District Leadership team meeting twice a month on Wednesdays.
· New staff doing well.
· MTV Homecoming week Oct. 3-7
· Sept. 16 Student Councils meet to finalize homecoming week and activities
· Oct. 7 – Homecoming Game
· Oct. 8 – Homecoming Dance 7-9:30 p.m.
· Interstate Studio – Picture Day September 28

· Girls basketball – have 14 girls practicing (5 – 8th graders; 2 -7th graders; 8-6th graders)

Member Kevin Duesterhaus made a motion to go into closed session at 7:48 p.m. to discuss pending litigation, appointment, evaluation, employment, dismissal of employees and individual student matters.  Member Scott Gregory seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; Jason Morton, yea; Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea; Scott Gregory, yea; and Jeff Schmitz, yea.  Motion carried 5 yeas – 0 nays.  
Board came out of closed session at 8:15 p.m.

Member Jason Morton made a motion to accept the resignation of Stephanie Frevert.  Member Kevin Kleinschmidt seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea; Brian Werries, yea; Scott Gregory, yea; Jeff Schmitz, yea; Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; and Jason Morton, yea.  Motion carried 6 yeas – 0 nays.

Member Jason Morton made a motion to hire Kerrigen Stech as a paraprofessional aide.  Member Kevin Duesterhaus seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Brian Werries, yea; Scott Gregory, yea; Jeff Schmitz, yea; Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; Jason Morton, yea; and Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea. 
Motion carried 6 yeas – 0 nays.

Member Jason Morton made a motion to approve the posting to employ a paraprofessional aide for the elementary school.  Member Kevin Kleinschmidt seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Scott Gregory, yea; Jeff Schmitz, yea; Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; Jason Morton, yea; Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea and Brian Werries, yea.  Motion carried 6 yeas – 0 nays.
Member Scott Gregory made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Member Jason Morton seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows:  Jeff Schmitz, yea; Kevin Duesterhaus, yea; Jason Morton, yea; Kevin Kleinschmidt, yea; Brian Werries, yea; and Scott Gregory, yea.   Motion carried 6 yeas – 0 nays.   Meeting adjourned at 

8:25 p.m

___________________________________

President, Jeff Schmitz

____________________________________

Secretary, Miranda Liehr
